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MINUTES OF CONSOLIDATED GOVERNMENT MEETING
FEBRUARY 13, 2018

TOPIC:   To evaluate and discuss what had and had not been accomplished from recommendations made by Task Force on Consolidated Government.

LOCATION :  City Hall, 117 W. Duval St., Conference Room A

ATTENDEES:  CM Gulliford (Dist.13), CM Lori Boyer (Dist 5),  CM Danny Becton (Dist 11), Jeff Clements (Council Research),  CM Greg Anderson (AL-4), CM Jim Love (Dist 14), Colleen Hampsey (Council Research), Jordan Pope (JEA), Kirk Sherman (Finance & Administration), Kyle Billy (Finance), Paige Johnston (OGC),  Sam Mousa (CAO), Ali Korman Shelton (Dir-Government Affairs), Teresa Eichner (Budget), Angela Moyer (Budget),  Kevin Kuzel (ECA Dist.14), Carol Harper (ECA Dist.13),  Leeann Krieg (ECA AL-4), Merriane Lahmeur (Sr.Paralegal) .  For complete list of attendees, please see attached sign-in sheets.
MEETING CONVENED:  11:02 A.M.

CM Gulliford called the meeting to order and asked all to introduce themselves.  Since this meeting was primarily to be presented by Kyle Billy, Angela Moyer and Kirk Sherman, Mr. Sherman began to expound on his handout of “Best Practices on Pricing Internal Services”(copy attached).  When he came to “Examples of Internal Services Cost allocation Bases”, CM Anderson offered that to be effective, there must be a way to know what equipment is assigned to which department. If equipment wasn’t assigned or used by a department, the department should not be charged. Mr. Sherman said that was the way it was. 
CM Gulliford asked Mr. Sherman if the Sheriff’s office was charged by mileage.  Mr. Sherman said that they were charged by fuel used, repairs, depreciation, and direct costs.  CM Gulliford then asked how pension costs were handled. CM Boyer said that the task force thought that pension costs should be broken out, as they are with fire & police, as separate budgetary items so as not to distort costs today.
Mr. Mousa offered that the IT billing had been a concern, and have had major changes. Now internal and external can be compared.  We are not recouping liability, only general liability  when billing clients. IT is the only department that has been changed to date.  Mr. Sherman 
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said that everywhere there are pension costs, there are two different line items, one for current and one for prior costs.  This breakdown can now be done anywhere in the City.  Mr. Sherman concluded that the budget is a great deal of give and take internally between providers and departments that use services.  CM Boyer stated to CM Anderson’s point about an agency having no way to affect cost of services by reducing their demand for service, the next year will be based on last year, the goal is not accomplished.  
Ms. Moyer handled out paperwork on Internal Services (attached). Ms. Moyer said that if network was used, there were background expenses that occurred no matter when there was use. Items such as different types of insurance is directly tied to peoples elective choices, plus operating expenses.  She said that fleet can be directly impacted, by number of vehicles, take-home ability, etc. Risk management is paid by everyone. There is a very small mark up for management overhead.
Mr. Sherman said that you drill down to the final dollars, then figure out how many and what sized vehicles can be purchased.  Value for service should be monitored at all times, as with ITD services.  We now contract out some services, where it is prudent.

CM Becton asked about agencies comparing charges among different departments.  Ms. Moyer said there were regular meetings with JFRD, as well as Risk Management meetings with most City departments verifying equipment in those departments.  Fleet meets with departments they serve regularly to ascertain actual needs.

Mr. Sherman next went into how we are charging and on what basis.  We charge for market services internally and monitor how to provide with outside providers.  Regulatory or policy services such as Mayor, Finance and Council each are user departments are charged on an annual basis. These charges cannot really be affected, so there is not as much accountability.  Mr. Sherman felt that the Task Force had been trying to determine what level of detail they want achieved. Services that can’t be affected are billed at a low level, such as Employee Services and Finance Department for the number of employees.  Greater detail examples would include how many machines are used, how many cars damaged, how many machines on hand, and so forth. There is an attempt to strive for higher levels of detail on internal services.

CM Anderson asked that if a department exceeded their budgeted funds, and had to resort to general funds, would that department be charged interest, and Mr. Sherman said would be, mostly for debt service.  Some grant services have a maximum amount that can be billed for a service. Certain agencies, when they aren’t a priority, want to move out on their own, which is what occurred with JEA & Fleet Management.  The internal service concept is based on priority. The City can control the prioritization; they don’t want to exceed the cost of the system.

When Consolidation was initiated, the goal was to provide the best services at the lowest prices for the different agencies.  When agencies left the consolidated government, Central Services was left for core departments, which bore the general costs as well, with lower service than was available on the outside.

CM Gulliford questioned why could not the City Procurement handle all procurement issues for the City, as opposed to individual departments at independent authorities.  He felt that the real reason for independent departments had to do with “empire building” and control.

Mr. Billy offered that JEA’s Procurement was through the City until 1997. At that time, JEA felt they needed their own Procurement Dept., even though the City Procurement had dedicated employees for JEA. Mr. Moussa offered that at budget time, some of the large agencies would state that a large portion of their budget request was “out of their control” which is not really accurate.
CM Gulliford stated that the next Consolidated Government Meeting would be held on Tuesday, February 27th  from 11:00am to 1:00PM.
MEETING  ADJOURNED:  11:58 A.M.

Minutes completed by Carol Harper, ECA – District 13, 904/630-1642
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